RESOLUTION NO. _____ - 2019
ADOPTING AN INTERIM SAUK COUNTY OUTSIDE AGENCY 

FUNDING PROGRAM
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Sauk County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, that the attached “Interim Sauk County Outside Agency Funding” program be adopted for the fiscal 2020 year along with the attached application.  An evaluation of this program will be provided to the Sauk County Board by the Administrative Coordinator for consideration no earlier than the April 21, 2021 organizational meeting but prior to the beginning of the 2021 budget process.

For consideration by the Sauk County Board of Supervisors on September 17, 2019.
SAUK COUNTY FINANCE COMMITTEE
______________________________

__________________________________

John Dietz, Chair



John “Tony” DeGiovanni
______________________________

__________________________________

Thomas Kriegl




Kristin White Eagle
______________________________
Kevin Lins
Fiscal Note:  This resolution limits the amount available for outside agency funding for the 2020 budget. 
MIS Note:   No information systems impact.

Fiscal Impact: [ ] None   [ X ] Budgeted Expenditure    [  ] Not Budgeted 








Background: In recent years, the Sauk County Board has been funding outside agency requests through 


the annual budget process.  This is a process that not all outside agencies know may be available to fund programs that are beneficial to providing essential services to the residents of Sauk County.


The Sauk County Board has a fiduciary responsibility to the taxpayers of Sauk County.  The existing process does not include a process for verifying that such funds are were spent for the originally requested purpose and meets the County’s mission, vision, and budget policies.. The proposed resolution sets forth a procedure for adoption during the 2020 budget cycle.  This proposal is not intended to be a permanent financial policy at this time.  The intent of this interim program is to test a method of funding outside agency requests in a manner that is more consistent with traditional grant processes generally recognized by multiple local, county, state, and federal agencies. This plan would give the County Board an opportunity to attempt a more formal grant process and to learn from this experience to see if this is a viable process for Sauk County to continue.  


The Finance Committee reviewed the recommendations made by Supervisors McCumber and Lohr, made certain changes, and recommends the attached process.  This process includes setting a fixed amount of the average of the last three years for distribution during the budget process and removing outside agency budget appropriations from departmental budgets and placing them in a non-departmental account.











